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Week  10 
Term    4 

     FORMAL ASSEMBLY 2020  -  PRINCIPAL’S SPEECH 

Welcome to all our students, teachers, parents and community members here today on this our end 
of year Assembly. 
I’m extremely proud to be here with you today as Principal and to watch as another group of young 
people graduate from one year into the next and to celebrate the many and varied successes of 
2020.  I hope that you are all just as proud of yourselves. You should be. 
 
This speech is traditionally one where the Principal reflects on the past year and the achievements 
of the school and its students. There has certainly been a lot for me to reflect on over the past twelve 
months – from fires and floods to a pandemic. 
 
Firstly , I would like to acknowledge the tenacity, flexibility and humility of our entire Nimbin Central 
School community during this extraordinary year. 
 
You, the student body, have responded to the (to use an overused word)  unprecedented and rapid 
changes to your school life with amazing good will and a genuine desire to do your best in any  
circumstances. This not only made our work at school finding the best ways to support you easier 
but also inspired us. 
 
There have been many things in our usual school year that you have not had the opportunity to  
participate in during 2020 – excursions, performance nights, Wellbeing and Bundjalung Days, having 
your parents on-site  - to name just a few.  
 
But there have also been opportunities that you have not had in the past and you have embraced 
these fully as chances to learn and grow. These include online learning and the extended use of  
educational technology, but also – and maybe more importantly – you have learnt the importance of 
community, the  need to look out for each other and the central place that a spirit of gratitude has in 
our lives. 
 
Any news report on any given day certainly reinforces just how lucky we are to be living not just in 
Australia, but in Northern NSW at this time. 
 
And you have continued to learn and grow academically. Your teachers are constantly proudly  
sharing the great steps you have taken, whether this be in Kindergarten with your reading or Year 12 
with their HSC, and every year in-between. 
 
Congratulations! You have done ‘whatever it takes’ and we are all proud of you. 
 
Something that has not changed, and must never change is that at its core schools are places of 
social interaction. As humans, I believe we are designed to connect with others, learn from them, 
listen to them, share with them and encourage them.  And it is due to these intertactions that  
happen both inside and outside of the classrooms at Nimbin Central School that all these  
wonderful things are possible. 
 
And the kind of effort involved in producing these impressive results we’re celebrating today also  
requires a great deal of support, collaboration, and input from the teachers, office staff and the entire 
school community, including our GA, cleaners, P&C and Canteen staff . None of this learning would 
happen if it wasn’t for their effort, commitment and passion and their choice to work beyond what is 
expected of them to provide the best for our young people at all times.  
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                2021 Return to School Dates 

 
     Wednesday 27 & Thursday 28 January  -  STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAYS -  

                                               NO STUDENTS 
 

KINDERGARTEN STUDENTS COMMENCE ON  MONDAY 1 FEBRUARY 2021 
 

ALL OTHER YEARS COMMENCE ON FRIDAY 29 JANUARY 2021 

 
If I named the work by each staff member individually I would have to mention every single one - 
so I’ll just say a BIG BIG thank you to all – and especially for the unreserved support they have  
given to me and each other this year. 
 
I WOULD LIKE TO INVITE ALL THESE PEOPLE UP ON STAGE  - WITHOUT WHOM NONE OF 
THIS WOULD HAPPEN. 
 
I would also like us to recognise the essential input into these achievements by parents, caregivers 

and family. It is your commitment to your children and your unconditional support that contribute to 

make all of these things possible. 

Could I ask all those present here today to stand.  Thank you - we couldn’t do it without you either. 
 
Many prizes and awards wil be given out today - for academic, artistic, extra-curricular, musical, 
service and sporting successes. However, our prize-winners are but scratching the surface of 
what so many Nimbin Central School students have achieved this year. You are all to be  
congratulated on your achievements over the past year – and even more importantly, the  
progress and life learning that has been made by each and every one of you. 
 
Give yourselves a well earned round of applause! 
 
Over the last few weeks we have been involved in evaluation and planning for the coming year and 
setting the priorities to build upon the successes of the school so that we can improve still further. 
We should always seek to do better; to challenge ourselves and our students to set the highest 
standards to achieve our ambitious goals. And that’s what we will do in 2021. We are looking at 
strengthening current programs and have some ideas for new and exciting initiatives.  
 
Again – I’m incredibly proud of the achievements of each and every one of the young people and 

staff members here today and wish you all the best for Christmas, the holidays and the year ahead. 

I look forward to seeing you all back in 2021 for another successful, fun and rewarding year of 
learning. 
 
Remember – be gallant, be great, be gracious and be grateful. 

 
Cath Marshall 
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From the  Deputy ‘s Desk 
 
Jingi Walla everyone, 
 
Well what a year it has been! Fires, Floods, worldwide pandemics - it has  
certainly been challenging. What we have learnt is that our community is 
strong and supportive, resilient and resistant. My sincere gratitude and  
gratefulness goes out to our learning community for continuing to keep things 
as “normal” and productive as possible for our students.  
 
This has helped minimise the anxiety and trauma that can be associated with 
such events. In saying that, please keep an eye on our young people in the 
coming months as things return to the new normal. We will see tourism pick 
up in town so please ensure you keep practising healthy hygiene practises to 
minimise the risk of becoming sick due to increased exposure.  
 
To the teachers of Nimbin Central School I would like to give huge praise and thanks  for being so 
adaptive and responsive and really going above and beyond for our learners. I will say it again, 
there is a lot of genuine care and support at Nimbin Central for our students. Many don’t realise 
that teachers were thrust into online learning platforms with minimal time to prepare resources or 
develop skills in the different technologies. I think the teachers did a tremendous job to ensure 
learning continued and our students felt supported.  
 
We are starting to see restrictions lift and we are excited to start inviting community back into the 
school. We can have parents at the end of year assemblies to celebrate student success and 
achievement and we will be able to have our parent/ community breakfast early next year to get 
your feedback on our SIP (Strategic Improvement Plan). This will guide our directions and planning 
for the next three years, so it is vital that we have as much consultation and genuine collaboration 
as possible to ensure we are all heading in the same direction. 
 
We do value and listen to your feedback, so thank you to the thirty parents who responded to our 
‘Tell Them From Me’ parent survey. There were two common themes that continually presented: 
Communication and High Expectations, and these will be one of our focus areas in future planning. 
  
We are working with the P & C on which channel of communication is best for the majority of our 
community, so if you want your say please contact the P & C members or become involved. We 
will be using the parent portal on Sentral more next year as we already pay for this service. Please 
contact the office to get your personal key. This allows you access to your child’s reports,  
attendance monitoring, incidents recorded, and information about what’s happening, school notes 
etc.  As we learn more about the capacity, we will be using it more.  
 
Thank you to the P & C for their support this year, in what was a challenging time for all, it was  
particularly hard to arrange meetings via social distancing etc and maintain relationships that foster 
support for the school. I would like to pass on my sincere thanks to Anne Bowden who is retiring 
from the Community Liaison role at NCS.  Anne’s contribution in supporting our school over the 
years has been tremendous and much appreciated. I wish her well in her future years. 
 
And a final thank you to the community for a warm welcome. I have now moved locally and really 
enjoy the community spirit and supportive nature of the town and surrounds. What an amazing 
place we live in - so beautiful, peaceful, respectful and mindful. Looking forward to many years of 
leading our learning community and driving future improvement at Nimbin Central School. 
 
Have a great holiday. Be safe. And I will see you all next year. 
 
Boogulbeh, 
Simon Graham 
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K/1 NEWS 
 
The K1 embedded mindfulness practice after break times develops student’s self-awareness,  
reduces stress and boosts their capacity to learn and innovate. Mindfulness brings out the best in 
our Jarjums, promotes clarity, empowers and inspires them to make astute learning decisions. 
Neuroscience research states, ‘it can literally change the structure and function of the brain’.  

 

Lifesavers in the classroom ZOOM class this term inspired our ‘under the sea’ theme where  
students dive deep into a dramatic play ocean scene to discover an underwater habitat full of sea 
creatures.  

This was an interactive activity and proved to be a successful teaching and learning experience 
that enabled the author in our most reluctant writers.  

 

                                                                                                                 From Val Scarrabelotti & the team  
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Primary Polo School Shirt 
 Sizes 4-16   $19.25 

Secondary Polo School Shirt 
 Sizes 10-18   $22.00 

Senior Secondary Polo School Shirt 
 Sizes 10-18   $22.00 

Organic Cotton Polo $24.00 (S) $29 (L) 

News  from  the  1/2 Room 
Class 1/ 2 Readers Theatre 
 

Lights, Camera and Action was the vibe of our class during our readers theatre at school. 

It was one of the most enjoyable learning activities this semester ! 

Students took great delight in choosing 
their parts, practicing their lines and 
dressing up in the most unusual and 
crazy costumes to go on stage.  

I love the way a student’s inhibitions 
soon fade away and they transition into 
the role of their performing character.  

Lots of laughter and surprises were 
had as the audience was entertained 
and delighted with the Class 1/2  
Christmas party.  

 

Best wishes for a most wonderful Christmas and a lovely 2021. 

Dian Plesko & team 

 

http://www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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4/5/6 NEWS 
Mathematics: investigations into chance, probability, data and graphs. We also created a 
treasure hunt which involved solving mathematical problems to achieve a clue leading to a point on 
the school map using grid points and compass directions. 
 
Literacy: explored using descriptive, emotive and figurative language to enhance narratives 
using 7 Steps of Writing Techniques. 
 
Science & Technology: having lots of fun working in the Library to research and create  
PowerPoints and coding using EduSpace as the platform.  
 
Year 6 Graduation & Fundraiser Carnival:  As a celebration of Year 6 graduating from  
Primary School, we created a Carnival of Games for all of Primary to enjoy and raised some  
donations that went towards our Graduation Dinner and Disco.  Thank you for  your generosity.  

Sam Bouni  - Classroom Teacher 

NEWS FROM THE 3/4 CLASSROOM 
This term has been an amazing end to an amazing year. We were extremely lucky to have had a 
classroom visit from the Australian author and illustrator, Dub Leffler, who discussed how authors 
use language features, images and vocabulary to portray characters, events and settings in  
different ways.  

In mathematics, we have been focusing on mathematical inquiries and investigations using  
hands-on, real-life learning activities to explore a variety of mathematical concepts.  

Year 3/4 have also had the opportunity to get down and dirty (and wet) while caring for the new  
native plantings in and around the school’s yarning circle, The Wundaraan (meeting place).  

 

As always, visual art has been an important 
and rewarding focus in our classroom. As you 
can see from the images below, students did 
an amazing job on their end of year pieces 
featuring a range of puppy dogs and pussy 
cats (and a cow and an eagle). What a year!  

 

 

 

Can’t wait 
to see what 
2020 has in 
store for us! 

 

 

Toni Steel 

http://www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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PRIMARY CELEBRATION DAY AT MURWILLUMBAH POOL 
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"science students  
 

have enjoyed sharing 
 

 their space with  
 

our friendly  
 

pythons" 

FROM  THE  COMMUNITY  LIAISON  OFFICER 
 

This will be my final newsletter item as I will retire at the end of this school year. 

I will take away many fond memories of my time at Nimbin School.  The unique qualities of this 
school and community are truly a treasure. 

In my own youth, I clearly remember when I left school my thought was " thanks goodness, now I 
don't have to learn anything anymore." Of course I was wrong. Learning never stops. To know how 
to learn is a gift of great value. 

My views of education remain the same. To give our children the best we can so they can be the 
best they can be, includes all that education offers.  

By supporting the efforts of our children, we send a clear message to them that they are worthy of 
our support and respect as they face the various challenges of their young lives. 

I wish you well in your journey as parents and as partners with the dedicated staff here at Nimbin 
Central School. 

Thank you 

Anne Bowden 

http://www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Mathematics  News 
 

This term has been a reflection of the year in the Mathematics KLA. It has been busy, unusual, and 
we have continuously adapted to changes. I must congratulate all the students for working so well 
with adversity and I am always encouraged and amazed at the talent and resilience of not only our 
students but the entire school community. 

 
 
Stage 4 completed their 
units of work in time for the 
changeover in Week 6.  
 
This ran smoothly with 
each cohort seeming to 
develop in maturity  
overnight and commence 
their new courses with  
enthusiasm.  
 
Stage 5 completed a  
formal exam in the MPU.  
 
This experience should 
help our senior students 
transition into their HSC  
studies.  
 
 
 
 

Stage 6 saw some students  
completing their studies and  
others returning for their second 
year of HSC courses with the  
addition of newly appointed  
seniors.  
 
A big thank you to Rebecca 
O’Meara who did an amazing job 
with students in Stage 4, 5 and 6, 
both in Art and Mathematics.  
I extend my thanks to Josh  
Howard who has contributed 
greatly into shaping how we  
deliver content in new and  
exciting ways.  
We will sadly miss Bec and Josh 
and their enthusiasm for teaching 
young people but wish them well 
in their new schools. 
 
A big thank you as well to our practising Mathematics teacher Bronwyn White.  Bronwyn has been 
working with some of the Stage 4 and 5 classes.  Her enthusiasm, calm and patient approach to 
teaching demonstrates that the dedication to our students will continue into the future. 

Rosa Fox—Mathematics Teacher 

http://www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Science / TAS / Careers and NESA Faculty News 
 

All students are off to a good start in their 2021 courses. New courses, new teachers and new 
classmates always serves to reinvigorate learning at the end of a busy year.  

We ask for Caregiver’s assistance in enabling our students to achieve to the best of their abilities in 
the 2021 school year, including ensuring students are equipped with workbooks, stationery and 
other course requirements and also supporting them in revision of content and the completion of 
tasks and assessments. 

Our faculty is pleased to be offering the following courses in the 2021 academic year: 

Stage 6 Agriculture  Physics Industrial Technology (Automotive) 
 
Stage 5 Agriculture  Information and Software Technology (IST) 
  Industrial Technology (Automotive)  Food Technology 
  Careers  Science (Core) 
 
Stage 4 Agriculture  Computing and Digital Technologies (CDT) 
  Food Technology Engineered Systems 
  Careers  Science (Core) 

We follow all NSW DoE and NESA guidelines in our courses and all curriculum and syllabus  
information can be accessed at https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/.  
Most courses have a Google Classroom containing selected learning materials and all assessment 
details and enable easy digital communication and task submission. Caregivers may be included 
as viewers to the Google Classroom, please simply ask the teacher to add your email address to 
the system. 
 
We look forward to delivering enriching learning to all students in the coming academic year and 
wish our whole school community the very best for the summer break. 
 
Best regards, 
Kellie Cockburn and the Faculty Team 

 
 
 
 
 
 
View 
from the 
Staffroom 
window 

http://www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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LIBRARY  NEWS 
 

 

 

 

Dub Leffler - illustrator and 
author talk:  a Storyboard  
program of the Byron Writers’       
Festival held on 8/12/20 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New books: are featured on our Library page which you can access 24/7 through the  
student or staff portals.  

We have the hilarious but very believable tale of a COVID-like virus that enables people to hear 
what animals are thinking, not so fabulous given the way some humans treat them. It is called ‘The 
Animals From That Country’ and is suitable for Secondary readers.  

We have yet another dystopian series, called ‘Unlisted’; three powerful stories of Aboriginal identity 
‘True Country’ and ‘Terra Nullius’ as well as the short story collection ‘Remembered by Heart’; the 
latest Treehouse book;  a glorious tale of teenage angst ‘How It Feels To Float’ and a small but  
inspiring book by eco-warrior Greta Thunberg.  

There are many more great books to discover in the Library so feel free to come and browse. 

 
                                                                                        Jigsaw fun in the Library:   
 
 
                              
…and remember, it’s never too late to 
return your Library books: so scour the 
cupboards, look under couches and 
beds, check for barcodes on the  
bookshelf and remember that we are  
always happy to see our books come 
back, so don’t be nervous about having 
taken years to return them. 

Mazz Webb 
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School Travel for 2021 

 

2021 school travel applications are 
now open 

 
Applications for student travel  in 2021 opened from  Monday 12 October 2020. 

 
Students who require a School Opal card or travel pass for 2021 can now apply online. A new 
application should be submitted if a student is applying for a school travel pass for  the first time 
or requesting an additional pass as a result of a new shared parental responsibility situation 
(e.g. joint custody). 

 
Students who have changed school/campus, changed address, repeated a year or received an 
expiry notification from Transport for NSW for their school travel entitlement should re-apply or 
update their details. 

 

*Applications must be completed by the student's parent or legal guardian if the student is 
aged under 16 years. Students 16 years and over must complete the application form  
themselves. 

 
Where there is a change of distance eligibility based on a student’s grade, the system will  
automatically update a student’s entitlement if they meet the new criteria. If they do not meet 
the new eligibility criteria, they will receive an expiry notification via email. 

 

Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition which is due to expire 
will receive a notification advising them to re-apply. 

 
Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to re-apply. 

 

If a student needs to update their information or re-apply, they should go online to 
https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails 

 

Applications need to be submitted before 31 December 2020 to ensure that current student  
entitlements are updated and their current entitlement/card remains valid. If their application is 
submitted after 31 December 2020, the system will automatically cancel an entitlement/card 
and a new one will need to be issued. 

 
Students in the Opal network applying for a SSTS or Term Bus Pass entitlement for the first time 
will receive their card at their nominated postal address. Cards will be mailed out from January 
2021. 
 

Students residing in Rural and Regional (R&R) areas should receive their travel pass at the 
commencement of the new school year from their nominated operator, this may be distributed 
via the school or sent direct to their address.  

Note: some R&R operators do not issue travel passes. Students/Parents should confirm with 
their nominated operator if they do not receive a pass. 
                                                                                                               
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                                                  Continued over page                     
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         NIMBIN CENTRAL SCHOOL HATS 

 
AVAILABLE AT THE OFFICE 

 100% COTTON 
 

  $15.65 

NCS Newsletter Team 

       
      Design & Editing:  
      Sue Willis  
      Proof Reading: 

      Christine Riley 

 
NIMBIN CENTRAL SCHOOL IS NOW ON FACEBOOK.  PLEASE FIND US AND LIKE US: 

www.facebook.com/nimbincentralschool 
 
 

 

New Concession Entitlement Cards 

Transport for NSW will be replacing the below cards with Transport Concession Entitlement 
Cards (TCEC) from October 2020: 

 Senior Secondary Student Concession Card (16 years and over) – also used by Mature  
Secondary Students (18 years and over), Distance Education Students and Home School 
Students 

 Proof of Age card (when a student under 16 years of age looks older) 
 Boarder Rail Pass. 

All previous cards will be valid until they expire. Students who require a Transport Concession  
Entitlement Card should speak with their school administration staff. 

 
 

Enquiries regarding school student travel can be submitted to Transport for 

NSW at: https://transportnsw.info/contact-us/feedback/passes-concessions-

feedback 

http://www.nimbin-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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 Nimbin Holiday Club 

Summer Program  
Now operating in Nimbin Central School hall, Thorburn St, Nimbin, we 

are running from 9am – 3 pm Monday to Friday, with extended hours 

available if required. We provide a range of indoor and outdoor activities 

each day, for children aged 5 -12, including local excursions to the pool and other places around 

town.  The basic fee is $12 per day and more for our out-of-town excursion days.   

Please book to avoid disappointment, by emailing nimbinholidayclub@gmail.com texting or calling 

Kylie 0487576281 or NNIC 66891692 (between 10 am and 4 pm).   

Please ensure your child brings food & water for the day, and wears appropriate clothing, 

shoes, hat, and brings their swimmers & a towel. 

Please note: Our daily activities in Nimbin may vary slightly because our service is child directed. 

Date Program Cost 

Monday 4th 

January 

The blank canvas, our first day at our new venue. We will be exploring and 

designing our space 

$12 

Tuesday 5th 

January 

We will be going to 7 Sibley Street to do a ‘wild weavers’ workshop  $12 

Wednesday 

6th January 

Excursion – Lismore Ten pin bowling and pool 

We will be bowling at Lismore Tenpin then cooling off at Lismore pool 

Please bring food, water, hat, swimmers, and a towel 

$25 

Thursday 7th 

January 

We will be making an obstacle course to test out all the new sports 

equipment 

$12 

Friday 8th 

January 

We will be making sparkly suncatchers and fruit juice slushies $12 

Monday 11th 

January 

We will be getting creative and messy with clay and playdough $12 

Tuesday 12th 

January 

We will be going to 7 Sibley St to make mudbricks $12 

Wednesday 

13th January 

We will be having a messy science day with slime and other gross 

experiments 

$12 

Thursday 14th 

January 

Excursion – Ballina Waterslide and pool 

We will be going to Ballina pool and waterslide 

Please bring food, water, hat, swimmers, and a towel 

$25 

Friday 15th 

January 

We will be painting rocks and our clay creations $12 

Monday 18th 

January 

We will be making some juggling balls and playing with the Sphero $12 

Tuesday 19th 

January 

We will be going to 7 Sibley Street to learn how to build a tipi cubby $12 

Wednesday 

20th January 

We will be making some sparkly jewellery and bead craft  $12 

Thursday 

21st January 

We will be having a dance party with wii, karaoke and home-made icecream $12 

Friday 22nd 

January 

Excursion – Lismore cinema and heritage park 

We will be going to heritage park to see the new improvements, including 

water play and then going to the movies 

Please bring food, water and a hat 

$25 

   Funded by NSW DEC  
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